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70 The OPI held hearings in relation to the Taskforce Briars' investigation. |
do not now recall the details of those hearings.

71 The Director of the OP| was responsible for determining whether to issue a
summons to a person to attend a hearing at the OP| and the legal
department within the OPI was responsible for issuing those summonses.

72 | have been shown updates provided to the Taskforce Briars Board of
Management in September and October 2007 [VPL.0005.0012.1445,
VPL.0005.0012.1345, VPL.0005.0012.1273, VPL.0005.0012.0974]. | do
not recall the content of these updates but note that either in their text or on
handwritten notes, they make reference to “3838". The handwritten notes
are not mine. | believe they are notes made by Deputy Commissioner
Overland. As referred to in my answer to question 3 below, by this time, |
had connected “3838" with Ms Gobbo.

Taskforce Petra

73 By early 2007, Carl Williams had provided a statement to police in relation
to the Hodson murders and meetings that he had attended with Paul Dale.

74 I do not recall when | first read the statement itself, but | was aware that the
information provided by Williams led to the establishment of Taskforce
Petra on 25 April 2007 to further investigate the Hodson murders and to
collect admissible evidence to successfully charge and prosecute the
offender/s responsible for the murders.

75 Taskforce Petra was comprised of a team of investigators from Victoria
Police. The OPI became involved because Victoria Police was concerned
that information, including about the investigation, was being leaked to
persons of interest from within Victoria Police at the time.

76 The OPI was to provide support to Taskforce Petra given those security
issues and the nature of the investigation. The OPI| was party to a
Memorandum of Understanding with Victoria Police and provided
surveillance, technical capability and investigators for the investigation.

7S Initially the OPI only monitored the progress of the investigation being
conducted by Taskforce Petra. However, the OPI became interested in the
possibility that it could draw information from the Taskforce Petra
investigation that would assist in thoroughly examining the leak of IR44 and
assist in the broader oversight over the integrity of Victoria Police in relation
to the Taskforce Petra investigation.

78 A Steering Committee was formed, led by Deputy Commissioner Overland,
to provide oversight over the Taskforce Petra investigation. It was initially
comprised of Assistant Commissioner Cornelius, Detective Superintendent
Paul Hollowood, Detective Acting Inspector Shane Connell, |

I

79 The Petra Steering Committee met weekly to discuss the investigation.
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